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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome back to a new year at Wingham High School. This year will again be a busy one for staff and 

students. Many new or recent initiatives are recommencing which aim to improve learning and social 

outcomes for all students. 

The creation of Personal Learning Plans for each and every student will continue having started last 

year with all of year 7. The aim of this is to develop in students more ownership of their learning and 

to build aspirations for their future learning and life. Staff have volunteered to be part of Year Teams 

which will focus on the creation of these plans as well as other strategic programs appropriate for 

each year group. 

With the annual enrolment census complete it is clear that the demographic trend of declining 

enrolments is continuing. Fewer numbers in the school has a direct impact on the number of classes 

and courses we can offer. As a result we have reduced the number of core classes in Year 10 (from 5 

to 4) however we have been able to increase the number of core classes in year 7 (from 3 to 4). We 

are also fortunate to be able to use some of our RAM equity funding to maintain the breadth of 

curriculum particularly in stage 5 & 6 (years 9-12).  

The new School Strategic Plan for 2015-17 is being formulated with input from parents, students and 

staff being used to articulate a whole school vision and 3 strategic directions. A focus on growing our 

Culture of Learning through developing teaching skills, addressing the needs of 21st Century Learners 

and establishing structures in the school which promote engagement of students, staff and parents 

has emerged. 

Another focus at the start of this year has been uniform. I am pleased to say that there have been 

significant improvements indicating that students are buying into our core values and showing this 

by wearing uniform and hence availing themselves of the many extra curricula opportunities that the 

school provides. Shoes continue to be an issue in terms of safety as well as colour. Our uniform 

supported by the P&C clearly states that shoes are to be black or white. Fluoro colours are NOT part 

of the uniform. Canvas shoes are not safe and are unacceptable footwear in practical areas such as 

Science and TAS. The school is able to provide financial assistance to families to assist with purchase 

of uniform items. A description of Wingham High School uniform and DEC uniform policy is available 

on our website.  

I look forward to working with everyone in 2015. 

 

 

Success at Camden 

Haven Show over the 

weekend 
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CAREERS NEWS 

It has been a busy start to 2015 in the Careers area. On the 4th and 5th February, 11 students attended the 

University of Wollongong Excursion to find out more information about university generally and also course 

specific information. We stayed at Campus East to get an idea of what university accommodation and catering is 

like. UOW has an Early Admission program which allows students to select 2 courses for consideration. 

Interviews are held in the September holidays and students find out the outcome of their application before they 

sit their first HSC examination. The students who attended found the excursion to be informative and also 

motivating to strive for success in their studies. It was a pleasure taking this lovely group of students on this 

excursion. 

On Thursday 12th February we had the University Roadshow come to Wingham High. Representatives from 

Charles Sturt University, Southern Cross University and the University of New England came to give students 

some general and course specific information about our regional universities. Each of these representatives will 

return during Term 3 to speak to students again as the time nears for them to make their university choices. 

I have a Careers Group on Facebook. Year 10/11/12 students and parents are invited to join this closed group as 

another avenue of disseminating the large volume of Careers information that comes across my desk. Also, it is 

useful when there is a quick turnaround time for applications etc. My group is called WHS Careers. 

Our school subscribes to mhscareers, a careers service which allows students or parents to be kept up to date 

with Careers News and Events. The login and password for the website www.mhscareers.com are Wingham and 

wgh88 respectively. Newsletters are sent weekly. To register to receive the newsletters use the CONTACT US 

page on the website. 

The school also has a Wingham Careers website which is www.winghamcareers.com. This service is provided by 

an outside company and has lots of useful Careers information as well as templates for resumes and letters of 

application. Students need to register and can then access the Students Secure Area. 

There is always lots of information to be given to students. I give out relevant information at year meetings, 

through the student notices, my WHS Careers Facebook group and by email. Students and parents are welcome 

to come and see me as needed. 

TAFE News. 

Congratulations to Jessica Pfister of Year 12 who recently received 2 awards at a TAFE Awards evening. Jessica 

studies Early Childhood Education and Care at Taree TAFE. She received a TVET Achievement Award and also 

TVET Student of the Year. Jessica is now put forward to go to the next level in the awards process. I would like to 

congratulate Jessica on her achievements so far and wish her well at the next stage of the process. 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

The school swimming carnival was held on February, 9th at Wingham Pool. There was great competition with lots 

of participation. 

The winning house was Oxley. 

Approximately 30 students competed at the Zone Swimming Trials in Taree on February 17th. The next level of 

competition is the Regional Trials to be held on March 3rd at Maitland. 

http://www.mhscareers.com/
http://www.winghamcareers.com/


 

 

Age Champions at the Swimming Carnival were:  

12 Years  Kara Allan   

13 Years  Zoe Clarkson 

   Danny Bisby 

14 Years  Laura Waters/Paige Webster 

   David Diehm 

15 Years  Tallulah Greaves 

   Taj Greaves 

 

 

 

16 Years  Miranda Deal 

   Connor Hughes   

17+ Years  Jenna Waters 

   Kyle Murray 

18 Years 

 

 

 

TEARDROP BANNERS 

Wingham High School P&C 
recently purchased four 
coloured double-sided tear 
drop flags representing each 
of the school's sporting house 
teams. They were proudly on 
display and swinging in the 
gentle breeze at the school's 
annual swimming carnival 
held at Wingham Pool on 
Monday, 9th February.  
 
Two other tear drop flags 
printed with the school's 
name and crest on a white 
background were also 
purchased. They look 
impressive and will serve the 
school well at special events 
and formal occasions.  
 



 

 

 

YEAR 7 - GETTING TO KNOW YOU – SOME EXCELLENT WORK FROM 7B 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Georgia Hudson – 7B 



 

 

 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Jesse Googh – 7B 



 

 

  

ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE 
 

                   Have you ever thought how 

good it would be to be able to 

learn what it’s like to live 

in another country? 

 

 

 

 

Learn a new language?  

Experience a different 

culture? 

You can have all of this in 2016 

- With Rotary Youth Exchange - 

If you are 15 to 17.6 in January 2016 you can apply 
 

For further information contact 

District 9650 Rotary Youth Exchange 

Phone: Allan Brown 0265535813 or 

Email: secyepd9650@gmail.com 

www.rotaryyouthexchange9650.com.au 



 

 

 

 
 

The Rotary Club of  

District 9650 Rotary 

Youth Exchange 

Applications are now being sought from 
eligible high school students to apply for a 

long-term overseas youth exchange. 
 

Applicants need to be 15 years of age and no 
older than 17 years & 6 months at time of 

departure 16th January 2016. 
 

Application forms are available from 
 

 www.rotaryyouthexhange9650.com.au   
 

Applications close 15th May 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rotaryyouthexhange9650.com.au/


 

 

 

THANK YOU LETTER TO P & C 
 

 

On behalf Wingham High, we would like to thank the P and C for the purchase of iPads that will be used in 

Learning and Support to help meets the needs of students with disabilities and students with literacy and 

numeracy needs.   

iPads enable us to use specially designed educational apps that target specific skills. They also provide access to 

the curriculum for students with more severe learning needs where they can utilise programs that change text to 

speech, for example. 

iPads are also highly engaging for students who easily become disengaged with school and they will be used 

extensively for students in literacy groups, and to support students in class.  

The purchase of the ipads and accessories will assist Wingham High to continue to provide quality learning 

programs for students with special needs 

Ms Karen Smart 

and Mrs Leanne 

Masters of 

Learning and 

Support with Mr 

George Greaves, 

Wingham High 

School P & C 

President. 



 

 

 

AUSTRALIAN NAVY CADETS      

SOCCER RE 

MBOYNE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHOW SO SOCCERCCER REGISTRATION 



 

 

 

SOCCER REGISTRATION        
 

 

TINONEE EAGLES 

TINONEE SOCCER CLUB INC 
PO BOX 16 TINONEE NSW 2430 ABN     

91225267071 
Email –tinoneesoccer@hotmail.com 

tinoneesc@footballmidnorthcoast.net.au                                

Tinonee Soccer Club-registrations 

2015 

REGISTRATIONS ARE NOW OPEN 
Registrations for Tinonee Eagles are now open online at www.myfootballclub.com.au  We will be holding 

registration days on the following dates –please note, that on registration days we will have a limited number of 
computers on hand to assist with registrations. So to assist, if at all possible, please try to register online prior to 
these days. If you register and pay online there is no requirement to attend these days in person unless you just 

register online and want to pay manually 
 

                                     Registrations days for those who cannot register online  
                                             Bob Collier Oval, Bucketts Way Tinonee 
                                            
                                                 Saturday  February 14th 9.00am - to 12noon 
                                                Tuesday February  17th 3.30pm to 5.00pm 
                                                Saturday February 21st 9.00am to 12.00noon 
                                                Tuesday February 24th 3.30pm to 5.00pm 
 

MUSTER DAY                                                                                
 

This year’s muster information day will be held on Sunday 29th March 10.00am until noon 
at the clubhouse Tinonee Oval 

For further information call registrar John on 0432 659 340 
or our president Mark on 0419 614 145 

mailto:–tinoneesoccer@hotmail.com
mailto:tinoneesc@footballmidnorthcoast.net.au
http://www.myfootballclub.com.au/


SOCCER REGISTRATION         NETBALL REGISTRATION 

 

WINGHAM FC - SOCCER SEASON 2015 

To register and pay on line  

go to live.myfootballclub.com.au 

For those that want to pay via cash or cheque, 

Committee members will be at the Wingham  

Bowling Club Saturday 14th & 21st February 

between 10am-12pm but please note, all  

registrations must be completed online. 

For any further information please call our  

Club Registrar- Narelle Walker on 0429 655 063 

 

 

WINGHAM NETBALL CLUB 2015 REGISTRATIONS  

 

AT THE LOG, CENTRAL PARK, WINGHAM 

 

FRIDAY, MARCH 6TH, 4.30 UNTIL 5.30 

SATURDAY, MARCH 7TH, 9AM UNTIL 10.30 

LAPTOP WILL AVAILABLE FOR ONLINE REGISTRATIONS 

 

COMPETITION STARTS MAY 2ND, 2015 

ENQUIRIES TO ANGELA...0409 085 342 

 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=2lrte26hfkGyFtBss-Ffful4v0rcHdJIMrAVUBMIJ7n0HXlz7IVcG-eEAFd8Viiufo09cogDayM.&URL=http%3a%2f%2flive.myfootballclub.com.au%2f
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=2lrte26hfkGyFtBss-Ffful4v0rcHdJIMrAVUBMIJ7n0HXlz7IVcG-eEAFd8Viiufo09cogDayM.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fUrlBlockedError.aspx
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=2lrte26hfkGyFtBss-Ffful4v0rcHdJIMrAVUBMIJ7n0HXlz7IVcG-eEAFd8Viiufo09cogDayM.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fUrlBlockedError.aspx
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=2lrte26hfkGyFtBss-Ffful4v0rcHdJIMrAVUBMIJ7n0HXlz7IVcG-eEAFd8Viiufo09cogDayM.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fUrlBlockedError.aspx
tel:0429655063


 COMBOYNE SHOW 

COMBOYNE SHOW 

& GOAT RACES 
S A T U R D A Y 2 8th F E B R U A R Y 

 

F R O M 9:00am 

ENTRY $ 5 PER ADULT 16 AND U ND ER FREE 

Relaxed country day out for the whole family! 
 

GOAT RACES WITH CALCUTTA 

SHOW POULTRY  

DOG CHAMPIONSHIPS 

MARKET STALLS 

PRODUCE PAVILION 

ART PAVILION 

KIDS ENTERTAINMENT 

MUSIC 

FOOD AND COFFEE 

EQUESTRIAN EVENTS (ONLY) ON SUNDAY 

 

www.comboyneshow.com. 
 

 

http://www.comboyneshow.com/


Thank you all for your cooperation and vigilance with not including 
peanuts and peanut products in students’ lunch boxes. 

 
Remember: 

NO peanuts or peanut products are to be brought to school. 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 
Judy would like to thank everyone for the warm welcome she has received and to advise that 
she is still looking for more volunteers so if you can spare a little of your time please call the 

school on 6553 5488. Thanks!! 
 

ALLERGY REMINDER 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MONTH MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

FEBRUARY 

23
RD 

 
Kay Brauer 
Lorraine McGrath 
Marie Reeve 
 

24
th

 
 
**Mere Males** 
Ken Cameron 
Allan Skinner 

25
th

 
 
Julie Page 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

26
th

  
 
Jason Mills 
Jeffrey Ritchie 
 

27
th

 
 
Brad & Judith Martin 
Marie Reeve 

MARCH 

2
nd

 
 
Marie Reeve 
Jean Cameron 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 

3
rd

 
 
Caroline Weekes 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 

4
th

 
 
Marina Kmet 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

5
th

 
 
Lisa Brissett 
Linda McKenzie 

6
th

 
 
Marie Reeve 
Julianne Webster 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 
 

MARCH 

9
th

 
 
Marie Reeve 
Joyce Cummings 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 

10
th

 
 
Robert Allan 
Leanne Foster 

11
th

 
 
Lauren Robertson 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 
 

12
th

 
 
Jason Mills 
Jeffrey Ritchie 

13
th

  
 
Marie Reeve 
Kelly Reeve 

 

MARCH 

16
th

 
 
Marie Reeve 
Liz Fenech 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 

17
th

  
 
Caroline Weekes 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 

18
th 

 
Marina Kmet 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

19
th

 
 
Anne Munns 
Mary Pilotto 

20
th

 
 
Jenny Lamborne 
Pat Skinner 
Marie Reeve 
 

 

MARCH 

23
rd

 
 
Kay Brauer 
Lorraine McGrath 
Marie Reeve 
 

24
th

 
 
**Mere Males** 
Ken Cameron 
Allan Skinner 

25
th

 
 
Julie Page 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

26
th

 
 
Jason Mills 
Jeffrey Ritchie 
 

27
th

 
 
Brad & Judith Martin 
Marie Reeve 

 

MARCH/ 

APRIL 

30
th

 
 
Marie Reeve 
Jean Cameron 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 
 

31
st

 
 
Caroline Weekes 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE 

1
st

 
 
Marina Kmet 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

2
nd

 
 
Lisa Brissett 
Linda McKenzie 

3
rd

 
 
GOOD 
FRIDAY 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://www.australiawidefirstaid.com.au/more/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/peanut-allergy.png&imgrefurl=https://www.australiawidefirstaid.com.au/world-allergy-week/&h=214&w=214&tbnid=_5qOk_MLyP1L_M:&zoom=1&q=peanut allergy&docid=ozMoZCj-7u5MRM&ei=T9iAVKaWCoGxmwWd4oKYDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CEUQMyg9MD04ZA&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=521&page=9&start=150&ndsp=15




PHYSICAL CULTURE

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

BMX COME AND TRY DAY 
 

 

ALLERGY REMI 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

PCYC 
 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 



 

 

ASBESTOS SAFETY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

TELL THEM FROM ME  
 

The Tell Them From Me student feedback survey 

I am delighted that this term, our school, like many others in the state, will participate in a Department of 

Education and Communities initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey aims to 

help improve student learning outcomes and measures factors that are known to affect academic 

achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, 

engagement and effective teaching practices.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide our school with valuable and quick feedback 

on what they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that 

teachers interact with them. Schools in Australia and around the world have used the Tell Them From Me 

survey to help improve how they do things at school.  

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential and school staff will not be able to identify individual 

students from their responses. The survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 30 minutes 

to complete. It will be administered during school hours between 9 March and 2 April. Participating in the 

survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with students. Copies of 

the form and FAQs are available from the website above. 

 

 

  

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents


 

 

CAMDEN HAVEN SHOW REPORT 
TELL 

News just to hand…… 

The Wingham High School Show Team competed 

at the Camden Haven Show with 11 steers. The 

Show Team had some good competition from 

studs, breeders and other schools such as 

Kempsey, Camden Haven, Chatham, Melville and 

Port Macquarie. The weather conditions were 

trying with 70mm of rain falling over the 

showground while parading and judging continued 

into the late afternoon. 

The quality of the animals exhibited this year was 

excellent due to Mr Cassels sourcing animals from a range of breeders across the state and a strong 

feeding regime for these animals specifically aimed at individual market specification and show times in 

2015. 

The following results were gained by our students and animals while fully clad in raincoats and gumboots. 

 Champion Novice Parader – B J Woolfe 
 Junior Judging Finalist – 3rd Jake Peckett 
 Open Parading 12 Years – 1st Georgia Hudson 
 Junior Judging 14 Years – Equal 3rd Riley and Dylan Brown 
 Heavy Weight (Junior) – 3rd Aaron Walker (handler)  
 Judging 15 Years – 1st Charles Turner 
 1st Champion Light Steer (Kovu) – Teanna Peckett 
 1st Champion Middle Weight (Jesse) – Cassey Williams 
 Reserve Champion Light and Middle Weight – Light (Kebab) – Middle (Jumpstart) 
 Grand Champion (Jesse)  
 Champion British Breed X (Jumpstart) – Charles Turner (handler) 
 Supreme Exhibit (Jesse) –Cassey Williams (handler) 

 

Thank you to BJ Woolf’s parents for transporting all the animals to the show and other parents for their 

support on the day. 

Mr Hawkins 

Agriculture 


